

CITY OF CHERRYVILLE

PLANNING, ZONING & CODE ENFORCEMENT OFFICE

Date: June 14th, 2016

<u>To</u>: Honorable Clerk to the Gaston County Commissioner's

From: Jeff Hawkins, Planning, Zoning & Code Enforcement Officer

<u>Reference</u>: Recommendation of Citizens to be appointed to the City of Cherryville Planning Board and Board of Adjustment as ETJ members for the term starting on July 1st, 2016 and ending on June 30th, 2019.

Please be advised that we have three members rotating off as ETJ members of the above board(s) and need three to be appointed to the board(s). The Cherryville City Council at their meeting last night (6.13.2016) approved the people named below, to be considered by the Gaston County Commissioners, as appointees to the positions.

(1) Mr. Mark E. Mauney
3408 Tryon Courthouse Rd
Cherryville NC 28021
**Current member and will stay on as a ETJ member if approved by county

(2) Mr. Larry Gunnell
P.O. Box 104
Cherryville, NC 28021
He advised he would serve if selected by county commissioners

(3) Mr. Patrick Kelly 865 Old Post Road

Cherryville, NC 28021

He advised he would serve if selected by county commissioners

Thank you for your time and consideration in this matter. Please advise me IF/WHEN the suggested board members are appointed by the Commissioners.

Jeff Hawkins

commissioners**

Planning, Zoning, Code Enforcement Officer

704-435-1705 OR by email at: jhawkins@cityofcherryville.com